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The weather continues to make our job hard.  Sometimes the horses may appear a bit dirty but they are looking in fine condition – mainly thanks to Ellie Halton’s hard work and several other helpers who have done a bit extra.  Thanks also to Brian our tack cleaner who has done his best to keep on top of it all.
Horse Update.  The search still continues for the world’s perfect RDA horse!!  There are still several in the pipeline.  Monty is due to stay with us until Easter and Peppa may go to a private home until we need her.  Dougal is looking for a field to be turned out in for several months to give him a chance to get right.

A Reminder.  If you are cancelling on the day then please use my mobile number (07882 286421). It’s no good e.mailing me or leaving a message on my home number.

We have a DVD of all the Calendar pictures that Hugh took, if anyone would like to purchase individual pictures then please e.mail me on peggy@ugborough.eclipse.co.uk
We have been trying to get all the DBS forms up to date.  Could you please let us see the certificate when you receive it back.

Also please let the office know of any changes to a rider’s situation or any change of address.

Paying by BACs.  Some of our clients are now opting to pay by BACs.  This is no problem but please ensure you reference your payment with the rider’s name and make sure you let the office know so we can keep an accurate record.
Well done to Tom Gardner for his recent sponsored event.

Simon Rundle is doing the London Marathon for us this year so please tell all your friends to get sponsoring.  He has set up a Facebook page and I will try to link it to ours.

Ivybridge Short Bowls are supporting us again this year.  Their tournament is on 13th February at Ivybridge Community College.

We are holding a Show jumping competition on February 7th for some of our riders, PC and friends of our course and horses.  Please come and support if you can.

Next Happy Hoof Evening is on 13th February, 6.30 at Nia’s house – social and eats.  Please sign up if you’re interested.

There is NO RIDING on 8th, 9th & 10th March.  If anyone could help out on the 7th March instead that would be very useful.

HALF-TERM THEREFORE NO RIDING – February 15th to 19th.  However if anyone would like to help with the horses, tidy the yard or clean tack that would be really appreciated.

We wish all those riders and helpers who are suffering ill health at the moment a speedy recovery.
